

# Midlothian



## Mrs Jennifer Allison HEAD TEACHER

Telephone: 0131 271 4570 Email: bonnyrigg\_ps@midlothian.gov.uk



BONNYRIGG PRIMARY SCHOOL COCKPEN ROAD BONNYRIGG MIDLOTHIAN EH19 3HR

Dear Parent/Carers

### Classes and Staffing for 2015/16

We would like to share the following staffing information with you and appreciate your patience at this busy time of year. We know how keen the children in particular are, to know their new teacher for session 2015/16.

#### Staffing Updates

We welcome:

Mr Garwood and Mrs Sneddon who will be returning to Bonnyrigg next session.

Miss Fuchs, Miss Fraser and Mr Deed who will be joining us for the next session.

Miss Sneddon and Miss Groom who will be joining us as NQT (Newly Qualified Teachers). They have a day out of class every week for professional development. Mr Fleming and Mrs Findlay will be teaching the classes on that day.

We are sad to say goodbye to:

Miss Lamb, who is taking a career break.

Miss Hogg, who is going travelling.

Mrs Ramsay, Mr Hadnett, Mrs Davies, and Miss Renton who are moving to new posts.

Mr Kay who has been appointed as permanent Principal Teacher in Prestonpans.

Mrs Herriot who is leaving.

Mrs McEwan who will be starting her maternity leave.

Mrs Russell who has been on a teacher exchange and is subsequently moving to a new post.

We thank all of the above staff for their hard work and commitment to the school community in their time with us at Bonnyrigg and wish them well for the next session and beyond.

#### Further Staff News

Mrs McLean and Mrs Thompson will continue their career breaks.

Congratulations to Miss Cox who will become Mrs Ireland after her wedding in July.

# Staff/Class allocation 2015/16

Below is a table outlining the class arrangements for next session.

AIM HIGH
CELEBRATE SUCCESS
ENJOY LEARNING

On Thursday  $25^{th}$  June, we will have a meet the teacher morning where children will spend time in their new classrooms and, where possible, with their new teachers.

Class 14/15	Class 15/16	Teacher/s
-	Nursery	Rachel Coombs
Nursery	P1 <i>A</i>	Andrew Drysdale
Nursery	P1B	Amy Sneddon Allan Fleming (Wed)
Nursery	P1C	Louise Donaldson
P1	P2 <i>A</i>	Jennifer Phibbs (M, T, alt F) Shona Stewart (W, Th alt F)
P1	P2B	Claire Henderson
P2H	P3 <i>A</i>	Ailsa Herbert
P2HD	РЗВ	Louisa Timmins
P3DS	P4 <i>A</i>	Hannah Fuchs (M, T, alt F) Alison Douglas (W, Th alt F)
РЗРН	P4B	Richard Garwood
P4D	P5 <i>A</i>	Kathryn Cox (Mrs Kathryn Ireland)
P4G	P5B	Zena Groom Caroline Findlay (Wed)
P5K	P6B	John Deed
P5R	P6 <i>A</i>	Sarah Stark
P6L	P7B	Laura Fraser
P6R	P7 <i>A</i>	Karen Bowman (M, T alt F) Caroline Sneddon (W, Th alt F)

From all staff and children, thank you very much for all of your help and support over the last year. In particular, thank you so much to all of the parents who have helped out in any way, whether it be in classes, the fundraising group, or who have supported through the Parent Council.

Have a great summer holiday and we look forward to welcoming the children back to school on Wednesday  $19^{th}$  August.

Yours sincerely

Jennifer Allison Head Teacher

